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Ann Machado <amachado@portlandmaine.gov> Thu, Aug 31, 2017 at 9:00 AM
To: bshuriye@gmail.com

Bashir.-

I started my zoning review for this permit yesterday. During my review I noticed that the lease was from Gateway
Community Services, LLC with Abdullahi Ali as the CEO. Our records show that the owner of the building is Delta Realty,
LLC. I contacted Andrea Girard at Delta Realty and she told me that Abdullahi Ali is their tenant at the building and that
he does not have the authority to sublet part of his space to you. Since Abdullahi Ali does not have the right to sublet the
space to you and the owner Delta Realty LLC has not given you permission to have a driving school at that space, I must
deny your permit. You may not open a driving school at this address.

Please let me know if you have any questions.

Ann

Ann Machado 
Zoning Administrator 
Permitting and Inspections Department 
City of Portland, Maine 
(207) 874-8709 

tel:(207)%20874-8709

